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Waikato Biodiversity Forum Newsletter May 2007 Number 15
Kia Ora/Greetings to all Forum Members 

As it poured with rain and my umbrella blew inside out on the way to a meeting today I thought the planting session is fast approaching after such a dry autumn.  For those of you working on planting in your restoration projects this is a busy time. The next Forum at Te Aroha on Friday 29 June (you will have received an invite)  concentrates on pest management and planting in a bush reserve so it may be timely for some of you to attend. Should be good value.
Awards 
I recently called for nominations for the Volunteering Waikato awards and was inundated with nominations.  Yes there are so many worthy nominations out there. I cannot sustain the work load.  The Biodiversity Focus Group has agreed that I advertise awards and assist groups and others to prepare these nominations rather than prepare them all myself.
Restoring Waikato’s Indigenous Biodiversity: Ecological Priorities and Opportunities

This document is published and available on the Forum’s website. http://www.waikatobiodiversity.org.nz/biodiversity_information/
If you would like a hard copy please phone 0800 BIODIV.  We are available to present the information in the document to District Councils and community groups around the region over the coming year.  If you have any gatherings of agencies and groups it could be an opportunity for me to attend and talk about the publication.
Conserv-Vision Conference 4 -7 July at the University of Waikato 

The goals of the conference are to bring together practitioners, scientists, policy-makers and conservation advocates from New Zealand and elsewhere to: consider future challenges for conservation agencies and how existing models might be strengthened or adapted to meet them;  review and evaluate the achievements of the past 20 years of conservation management in New Zealand; and assess the way in which conservation agencies might best achieve their goals for conservation outcomes in 2050 and beyond.  The Waikato Biodiversity Forum plans to be involved in organizing a field trip to view the work of community groups in a few areas of the region so you may be asked if you want to be involved. . See http://www.waikato.ac.nz/wfass/Conserv-Vision/ for details.
Protecting our Places - Biodiversity National Priorities.
Conservation Minister Chris Carter and Environment Minister David Benson-Pope have announced a set of ecosystems identified as national priorities for protection. The four national priorities are the protection of native vegetation associated with:
· Land areas with only 20 per cent of their original native vegetation cover left 
· Wetlands and sand dunes 
· Ecosystems that have always been limited in extent, such as in geothermal areas, along coasts and on limestone formations 
· Protection of the habitats of New Zealand’s most threatened species. 
You can find out more about the National Priorities on the New Zealand Biodiversity website - http://www.biodiversity.govt.nz/land/guidance/ and about the wider guidance work programme that the national priorities are a component of, on the Ministry for the Environment website - http://www.mfe.govt.nz/issues/biodiversity/initiatives/private-land/work-programme.html You can order a copy of the brochure about the National Priorities from the Ministry for the Environment website - http://www.mfe.govt.nz/publications/biodiversity/protecting-places-introduction-apr07/index.html
Pirongia Te Aroaro o Kahu Restoration Society

Pirongia Te Aroaro o Kahu Restoration Society has launched a ‘Sponsor a Hectare’ scheme to help control pests in a 250 hectare block on Mt Pirongia. A copy of the brochure explaining this scheme can also be downloaded from the group’s website: www.mtpirongia.org.nz.  People can sponsor a hectare for as little as $30 a year, or they can make a lump sum payment to cover 10 years. 

Long-Tail Bat Research - Tokoroa

Since July 2006 Kerry Borkin has been studying the ecology of long-tailed bats (Chalinolobus tuberculatus) in Kinleith plantation forest.  Kinleith Forest is a large plantation, which is centred on Tokoroa in the South Waikato.  The first bat roost reported in a plantation forest in New Zealand was reported from Kinleith Forest, near Lake Arapuni, in 1976, when the roost tree was felled and some bats flew out.  Since then there have been sporadic reports of bat roosts, usually when trees have been felled.

With the advent of Forest Stewardship Certification forestry companies have realized that they need to know more about how long-tailed bats use their plantations in order to manage for long-tailed bat persistence.  Kerry’s research aims to investigate long-tailed bat ecology in Kinleith Forest, and to produce practical recommendations for foresters so that they can manage their forests with long-tailed bats in mind.

So far Kerry has found long-tailed bats living, feeding, and breeding in Kinleith Forest.  This is particularly exciting as Kinleith Forest is now in its’ third rotation since it was first planted. Her research is supported by Hancock Forest Management, the Tertiary Education Commission, Environment Waikato, Blakely Pacific, Kaingaroa Timberlands, Carter Holt Harvey Pulp and Paper, Bat Conservation International, and the JS Watson Trust. She has two further summer field seasons planned.

If anyone wishes to report bat sightings in or near plantation forests nationwide, or would like to know more about her research, phone 0800 BIODIV. 
Thames Coast Kiwi Care

Last year an enthusiastic group of people under the very capable guidance of Dr Rachel Garden and Fin Buchanan initiated the Thames Coast Kiwi care group with the aim of protecting Coromandel Brown Kiwi on the west side of the Coromandel Peninsula. A public meeting was held at Tapu in May 2006, and with the blessing of the local landowners, it was decided to place traps baited with chicken eggs in the areas where the kiwi were heard.  Kiwi chicks are very vulnerable to predation by stoats and ferrets until they reach the magical weight of a kilogram, after which they are more able to defend themselves.
During the initial kiwi listening survey undertaken in June 2006, a population of 19 adult kiwi were located in the Te Mata and Tapu/Coroglen area, 11 females and 8 males. By the end of April this year  199 stoat traps have been assembled and placed  in the area and so far 21 stoats, 18 weasels and 81 rats have been trapped. The groups trapping coordinator Carol Nanning and her posse of trappers have done a marvelous job of placing and checking the traps. Success is largely due to their dedication and enthusiasm. More traps are being assembled. The group is hoping to do another kiwi listening survey over the next month, weather permitting.
At the beginning of March this year, the group held a successful music and arts event at Rapaura Watergardens with a " Music by the Lake" fundraiser.  Local artists donated their work for auctioning, and the Hamilton County Bluegrass Band, Jeff Clarkson and a local DOC worker  Andrew McKay provided the music.  Rapaura Watergardens was a brilliant setting for good music, and in time, the group hopes to hear Kiwi as part of the musical chorus.
South Waikato Forest and Bird. 

This group is  currently taking care of two reserves -Jim Barnet Reserve at Waotu and Jones Landing at Arapuni. They have been taking care of Jim Barnett Reserve for approximately 12 years for South Waikato District Council. This year they are getting extra help from community workers and Conservation Corp, in the way of tree planting and track maintenance.  Twelve hundred trees have been ordered, with 800 planted, and 400 to be planted over the next few weeks. The next working bee for the group is 5TH June 9.30am. Conservation Corp assist on Tuesdays and Community Service on Saturdays.  New walking tracks have been established and a new fence is to be erected.  At Jones Landing 100 trees will be planted this year. 
In both reserves the results are there for all to see. Consistent weed and pest control has paid off. The trees are looking great. Barnett’s is showing a lot of regeneration in the older planted areas. There are now berries on the ground. 
The group is currently preparing submissions to Environment Waikato  in regards to farm run offs effluent/ water, harnessing methanol and generating electricity. Planting stream banks and areas needing protection on steep areas of farmlands where soil may erode.

Biodiversity Advice Waikato Report.
Jan Hoverd is employed as the Key Contact for Biodiversity Advice Waikato and offers support and information about planting of native trees and shrubs, identification of species, animal and plant pest management, funding options and other information relating to New Zealand and its biodiversity.

Contact Biodiversity Advice Waikato

Ph 0800 BIODIV (246 348) 

Service operates Monday to Friday, and has an after hours phone.
Email: biodiv@bioforum.org.nz
Some of the activities carried out over the last two months have been:

· Provide printed information in response to telephone enquiries on the 0800BIODIV number

· Assist Project Kahikatea by visiting specific sites and providing follow- up information about plant weeds and appropriate plant species.

· Contribute to the Mangapiko Stream Care group by attending meetings, providing local knowledge, collecting seed for nursery. 

· Visit a Meremere property on behalf of Waikato District Council.

· Visit, discuss and order plants to assist successful funding applicant to WCEET.

· Investigated the feasibility of funding options for rural landowners.

· Distribute Clean Streams package and contact appropriate EW Land Management personnel.

Update on Release of Karearea (New Zealand Falcon) on Kakepuku Mountain

The three captive bred juvenile falcons which were released from the hack box aged  eight weeks are doing well.  All three birds have stayed in the vicinity and this is the first time that has occurred.  Daily supplementary feeding has been reduced to one quarter of what they were receiving.  Crickets have been the mainstay of their diet since release.  Now aged 19 weeks, all three birds are catching prey including a large number of mice and introduced passerines. 

In the wild up to 70% of Karearea die in their first year of life due to lack of food so supplementary feeding in the first months is imperative. 
Jan Hoverd
Contact the Forum Coordinator through Biodiversity Advice Waikato 0800 BIODIV. 
